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there's no return to normal

"the fruit that your soul longed for has gone from you, 
and all the things which are rich and splendid have 
gone from you, and you shall find them no more at all." 
rev 18:14

when someone is on a plane, there always comes what 
they call a point of no return.  in other words, it is 
now closer to go ahead than to go back.  i think we 
have reached that in our society.  i believe it was 
reached once before - in the days of noah (and we know 
what happened then).

i watch some of the people on youtube and they talk 
about hoarding gold and silver now because there will 
be such bargains that new millionaires will be made 
when this is over.  they talk as if everything will be 
going back to like it was before.  i just can't believe 
that.

friend, it was two thousand years ago when the apostle 
peter uttered these words: "the end of all things is at 
hand." 1 pet 4:7  do we think that to be not even more 
true now than it was then?  no - we have passed the 
point of no return.  i think the only thing lying in 
our "future" is a God rescue or extinction.  and 
believe me, sometimes i wonder why He doesn't just let 
us destroy ourselves.  but love.

the filth we now joy in wallowing in, the destruction 
of lives we are doing to the more innocent; are these 



not the days of lot all over again?  will the judgment 
not be the same?  abraham bartered God down from from 
fifty righteous to ten only, and still couldn't find 
them.  (i wondered what percentage of todays population 
as compared to then, that would be?)  there's a reason 
why these days are compared to the days of lot and 
noah.

thomas paine once wrote: "these are the times that try 
men's souls."  he thought it was bad then and just look 
at us now.  is it no wonder that the word says there 
will be a great falling away at the end; a great 
apostasy?  yes, the love of many will wax cold from all 
they are witnesses around them.  the lawless profit 
without punishment.  why shouldn't they partake of the 
bounty also; the bounty of others.

if these things are happening now as the restrainer is 
still here, what will it be like among the 
unrestrained?  yes, i know it appears in the flesh that 
the evil are winning, but in the spirit more is being 
withheld than we can ever imagine.  daily in my 
prayers, along with praise, there is a binding of these 
evil spirits.  "early will i destroy all the wicked of 
the land." psa 101:8  if we do our part, God will do 
His.

"why do the nations rage and the peoples plot a vain 
thing?" psa 2:1  it says God laughs.  there is a 
judgment coming.  there is a wrath to be poured out.  
it has been stored up for the day of wrath.

friends, it's no time to quit now; to allow ourselves 
to wax cold.  we have passed the point of no return.  



we can now see the finish line in sight.  we are 
carrying the baton in the last lap of the race.  let us 
no longer be doubting thomas' or double-minded souls.  
let us no longer profess God but deny His power.

i don't know if it's too late to save america or not.  
i hope it can be saved, but regardless, there are 
multitudes who will be dying in their sin and suffering 
the sorrow because of it.  let us rescue as many as we 
can.  take the limits off an unlimited God.  dare to 
believe for more.  there's no return - only forward!


